


Newsletter gets new look!

As you can see already, the newsletter this month has taken on a new look.  This however, is only a sample version and may not be what turns out to be in the future.  The reason for this is the fact that while being appealing to the eye, the newsletter layout is somewhat difficult to produce and can be time consuming.  So, we’ll give it a go this month and see what happens.  A lot of the text you see is auto generated and I didn’t take the time to go back and change it again due to time constraints. 

Well, it’s hard to believe that it’s December already and less than a month to the last year of the millennium!  (unless of course you’re one of those people that think the next millennium doesn’t actually start until 2001.)   Add that to the fact that the weather has been more like October and it’s just doesn’t seem like another year has come and gone.
New part-time employees hired

The fire department recently completed the fall, 1998 hiring process and produced 10 new part-time employees.  They are as follows: (in alphabetical order)  Jason Bailey, Kerry Bancroft, Gary Borden, Mike Combs, Jerry Harder, Joe Marcum, John McMillan, Brian McRoberts, James Murphy, and Kirk Schilling.  Congratulations to everyone!  These individuals are currently in various degrees of recruit training which should continue for some time. 

They will be riding from time to time to gain experience as well as develop a working knowledge of our department.  Please extent a welcome hand to our new fellow co-workers and make them feel at home.

Steve Rowland named Firefighter of the Quarter, 4th Quarter, 1998!

Steve Rowland has been selected as the Employee of the Quarter for the October thru December quarter of 1998.  Steve was selected primarily for his very consistent and thorough work on the map books.  This job has taken several months to complete and the attention to detail has been noticed.  Steve has also undertaken the job to keep the books up to date as new streets are continually being added.  This was a phenomenal undertaking and one that is greatly appreciated.  Congratulations Steve!

Other employee changes…

Joe Marcum was recently promoted from the Reserve Division to Compensated.  Joe has met all of the qualifications set forth and is now eligible for compensated hours.

Art Sink and Andy Martinadale are on a one year leave of absence so that they may complete paramedic school.  Good luck to you both!

Derek Blice, Jason Tibbetts, and Robert Crocker are no longer with our agency.  

Lara Stratton has been moved from the Reserve Division to the Auxiliary per her request.

A new roster is now out.  Be sure to verify all information pertaining to you is correct and if not, see Kim to make changes.

New phone system in!
As you probably have noticed by now, the new phone system (and the final phase of our phone upgrade project) has been installed and is up and running.  Both stations received a new Lucent Technologies Partner Phone System.  This included all new phones and controllers.

On the subject of phones, the only real change in the system is the fact that the business lines only ring in the “office” section of Station 51.  So, if you’re trying to reach a crew member at Station 51, be sure to dial the 859-6073 number.  888-8337 only rings in the offices and obviously will not be answered after hours and on weekends.  This is the first step in separating the offices from the crew area in preparation for the building move in the coming future.

Apparatus Issues
Tanker 52 is in-service “all of the time” as with all of our equipment.  So, if engine 52 is out on the street and no one is on station, the engine crew will need to be prepared to go get the tanker if it is called out on a run.

The new ladder bids were returned on November 30th and have been returned to the committee for final review and recommendation to the fire district board.  Their decision will be announced as soon as they meet and is made public.

Stoops Freightliner has recently been awarded our “on-site” maintenance contract and will take over preventive maintenance on the larger apparatus.  Our in-house program will continue as it has been.

Now that Medic 51 and Medic 52 are both in service ALS, they may take runs in their respective districts.  However, dispatch is still going to call out Medic 51 on every run.  Medic 51 and Medic 52 both have Nextel cell phones that allow them to talk to each other like hand-helds.  So, what they’ll do, is communicate with each other after the dispatch and determine amongst themselves who is going to respond.  If Medic 52 goes enroute, they will advise dispatch of the change.

Station Issues
Well, after nearly a year of waiting, the much anticipated remodel of Station 52 is under way.  If you are assigned to work there over the next couple of months, just be aware that there will be loud noises, times without water, and climate control issues to deal with.  Just keep in mind that in the end we’ll have a nice looking, as well as more practical, living quarters to work out of.  Lieutenant Wymer is the project lead.

As you may recall, at the beginning of this year, we all voted as to what would be the next items on the list to be purchased via the house fund.  Now that the televisions are paid off and we’ve had a small build-up of funds, it is time to purchase the next item on the list.  The next item was a home theater system to go with the new TV’s.  Since both stations are treated equally, both stations will receive the systems.  They should be purchased and installed in the coming week.  It should also be noted that these systems are very loud and caution should be used to prevent hearing loss since the systems will be installed in fairly small areas.

Training Issues

The Central 9 program is up and running.  See the posted notices on the bulletin boards for upcoming classes.

The paramedic protocols are currently being reviewed for possible updating.  Dr Fried is also considering a paralytic study and 12 lead ECG’s.  More on these items as they develop.

Speaking of Community South, our new educator is Harry Watson.  Those of you that have been around a while may remember Harry from Myers Ambulance Service.  Harry is a great paramedic and should be an asset to our program.  He replaces Steve Grammar.

The Monday training following a “significant” incident will be slotted for a Post-Incident Critique if one was not done immediately following the incident.  This should help to be more consistent.

General Operations

 All employees who are age 30 or more must obtain a physical.  Please call over to Community Occupational Health (865-8060) to schedule an appointment.  The address is 1664 W. Smith Valley Road.  You must complete your physical by January 1, 1999.  There should be a medical questionaire in your mailbox that you need to complete before you go to Occupational Health.  If you receive a physical from your other place of employment, you may submit it, but it must be less than six months old.  These physicals must contain a standard physical exam, hearing test, vision test, spirometry, urinalysis, and occupational medical profile I blood work.  All physicals may be turned into the administrative assistant at Station 51.  See Captain Slauter with any questions.

The Safety Committee has been re-established.  Kevin Johnson is the committee head.  The other members are:  Carey Slauter, Casey Arkins, Mike Tibbets, Jeff Smith, and Eric Brown.  Items currently being discussed are use of seat belts, accountability tags, SCBA monthly checks, and protective clothing.  Please see any committee member with any concerns or questions.

Station 52 (or 51) is no longer to be an after party “crash” site.  On-duty officers will be responsible.  The department is adopting a ZERO tolerance policy regarding alcohol or illegal drugs.  This means ZERO TOLERANCE and no lee-way will be granted.

As far as PMT goes, there will be no changes in our dealings with them.  The same relationship exists between our two agencies as did with EMAS.  Brian Griffith is the Chief Officer and Joe Marcum is second in command.  Medic 51 (the real one) will be back sometime this week and at that time the current medic truck will become Medic 52 and go in-service at Station 52 shortly thereafter.

The next fire protection district board meeting is scheduled for December 9th.  Though things are moving slower than expected, they are moving in a positive direction.  There are several meetings scheduled for all members of this department to attend and discuss the future of the “volunteer” and part-time firefighter.  Everyone is encouraged to attend and voice their opinion.  The schedule of these meetings will be posted as soon as possible.

Remember the NO TV BEFORE 10am rule?  This has been extended to include no video games before 4pm.  This is every day of the week.

Chief Pell is now handling all dispatch-related concerns.  A file is being kept and a process as to report problems will be issued via memo in the near future.

Beginning January 1st, 1999, medic pay will be shown as an hourly increase for each paramedic similar to what we do for fire courses.  This will be instead of a monthly stipend as we do it now.  This will make it more fair for all medics and further reward those who work many hours.  The rate has not yet been set though.

Paramedics:  please do not pre-open any E.T.T.’s.  Although this practice makes it handy for us, it certainly is not in the patient’s best interest.  First, it makes an already un-sterile field even more un-sterile, and secondly, it breeds complacency in the fact that medics may attempt the “one size fits all” approach similar to that commonly used with cervical collars.

Remember that offices are offices, and not chat rooms or hang outs.  Please remain out of the offices unless you have specific business in there.  This includes Kim’s office and mainly pertains to after business hours.

Paramedics:  There will be a paramedic meeting on Monday, December 14th at 9am at Station 51.  We have several issues to discuss regarding current housekeeping procedures.

The new ALS “combo boxes” for Engine 51 and Rescue 51 are almost ready to be placed in service.  They should be on the apparatus within the next couple of weeks.

Jeff Campbell is now “cleared” to work as a paramedic for White River Fire Department.  He has passed all of his required objectives and is now eligible to fill shifts.  Congratulations Jeff!

Computer Corner

There have been some changes in our pre-built codes in preparation for the next year.  There were five new codes added to be used with “Staff Activities”  They are:



IR – Incident Report



NA – No Ambulance



RA – Request for Apparatus Maintenance



RE – Request for Equipment Maintenance



RB – Request for Building Maintenance

See the memo that was posted as to when to use these codes.

Another code deals with the “Provider Impression” field of the EMS report.  Currently the only choice available is “99”  Not Applicable.  Well, now you have a choice.  You code this field either BLS for Basic Life Support or ALS for Advanced Life Support.  It’s that simple.  Use the F2 button if you forget your two choices.

For some reason or another, we’ve had a rash of either incomplete or missing run reports.   We cannot stress the importance of getting these done in a timely manner.

Did you know……..

- That the area known as the Kennedy Space Center in Cape Canaveral Florida covers 220 square miles! That’s nearly the size of Johnson County!  And it employs 25,000 workers (that’s almost every man, woman, and child in our entire fire district!).

- That the Endeavor, the shuttle built to replace the challenger (and currently the newest) cost 1.7 billion dollars in 1992.  It took 3 years to build it.  It weighs 172,000 pounds and is built to be able to stay in orbit up to 28 days.

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS…..

I couldn’t find the diaries I use to obtain this information, so I’ll have to skip this month. Sorry.

Birthdays for December

Due to a recent computer glitch (or two), birthdays are not readily available.  We’ll try to get them back in the newsletter next month.  Sorry.
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